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  APA Colorado Board Meeting Minutes

Friday May 6, 2012
Fehr & Peers

621 17th Street, Suite 2301

Denver, CO 80293

1:30pm to 4:00pm
Susan Wood, President


Staff:  Denise Henasey

Daniel Murray, Student Rep


           Katie Guthrie

Kyle Dalton, Legislative Committee Co-Chair

Stan Clauson, Central Mnt. Rep



Abby Shannon, PDO

Jessica Osborne, Metro Rep


Absent:  Eric Heil

Joni Marsh, Secretary/Treasurer


  Greg Moberg



  

Chris Hawkins, Southwest Rep

Jeremy Nemeth, Faculty Rep


Guests: Nate Owens, incoming Student Rep
   

Paul Rosenberg, Public Official Rep


 Ryan Sagar, President of Student Chapter

Joe Frank, North Central Rep



  

Erica Heller, Metro Rep



Jessica Ibanez, Colorado Brick Council

T.J. Dlubac, VP of Communications

Shelia Booth, VP of External Affairs
Meggan Herrington, South Central Rep




1. Opening Remarks by Susan Wood, President

a. Guest Jessica Ibanez, Colorado Brick Council
Jessica gave a brief introduction of the CBC, a non-profit organization formed by three local brick companies.  Their goal is to provide education on masonry to local governments.  Jessica’s background is in local government as a planner and she wants to be seen as a resource to planners here in Colorado.  Her resources include  – example masonry ordinances, architecture review and technical information (i.e “thin brick”) as well as development trends.  Jessica and the CBC are looking to create partnerships where CM opportunities – lunch-n-learn ideas.  Contact Jessica with questions or ideas:  Jessica@brickcolorado.com , phone 303-325-2641.
2. Old Business
a. Approval/Correction of April Minutes
Daniel made a motion to approve the minutes as presented.
Abby seconded the motion - APPROVED
3. Secretary/Treasurer’s Report, Joni Marsh
a.  Financial reports for April
Joni gave an overview of the report  and noted that the 1st quarter rebate is due soon, so there will not be a negative balance.
Stan made a motion to approve the financial reports as presented.
Erica seconded the motion - APPROVED
4. Chapter Administrator Report, Denise Henasey & Katie Guthrie 
Katie reported on the conference program and the confirmation of speakers.  The Program Committee strongly supports placing Russ and Julie Ann’s session, Way Out of Bounds: The Snowmastodon Discovery and its Role in Snowmass' Economic Recovery  in the keynote slot, especially if one of the scientists/archeologists can join the session.  Kirk Johnson is the lead archeologist and the Chapter would be able to offer to cover his travel costs.  Denise added that there are space limitations and facility logistics at Viceroy (turn-over time) that make this a good choice for a keynote.  Abby noted that science/history aspect of this session is appealing to planners – it’s a nice story.  After much discussion there was general Board consensus to support this session as the keynote with the archeologist as a third speaker.  There is still time to look for different keynote option, but a confirmation on the archeologist will be needed within two weeks.
5. Legislative Committee, Kyle Dalton
The legislature ends on Wednesday at midnight.  There are 3 bills left that the committee is working on. He gave a brief recap of the agenda item and noted that the committee plans to start talking about TIF over the summer to elevate the conversation in an attempt to alleviate the typical conflict that surrounds this topic.
6. Sustainability Committee Report, Erica Heller
Per the agenda item in the packet, Erica said that the Board needs to ratify the Committee’s Charter.  Also, she added that there is a bylaws amendment that would make the Sustainability Committee a standing committee.  An upcoming event is on May 24th at the Emerson School.  An announcement will be sent out to the membership in addition to the newsletter.
Erica said that Committee co-chairs will be appointed.  There was some Board discussion about how major policy statements should be handled.  The Committee will bring back some revised language on this aspect.  Paul noted that he thinks non-Chapter members could be members of this Committee.  Jessica offered that the discipline of sustainability is very cross-disciplinary, so to her it seems appropriate.  Susan said that we are getting the benefit of their participating and this type of collaboration is supported by the strategic plan.  Erica offered that some tweaking could alleviate these concerns.  For example, one change suggested was to add language to the Charter that indicates “coordination with National APA’s policy on sustainability”.
Chris made a motion to approve the Charter with this change.
The motion was seconded by Jessica - APPROVED
7. New Business
a. Student  Update, Daniel Murray

Daniel announced the good news – the student chapter has sold enough lapel pins to repay the Chapter the start-up money.  He also said that the Student chapter is revisiting its Bylaws to include sub-committees parallel to APA Colorado.  Also, the letter writing campaign is being abandoned to pursue other fund raising options.
Ken Schroeppel, new professor at UCD is giving tours of Union Station and accepting donations that he has started to donate to the Student chapter.  Ryan Sagar, the new Student Chapter president and Nate Owens, the new student representative to the APA Board gave brief introductions of themselves. 
b. ULI Event, Denise Henasey

Denise said that this is a standard and regular-occurring MOU with ULI.
Abby made a motion to approve the MOU agreement.

Paul seconded the motion – APPROVED
There was some discussion about how to spread out the free registrations for June 7th event.   Erica, Jessica Joe and Shelia all expressed interest in attending on behalf of the Chapter.  Susan agreed to handle it in a fair way outside the meeting.  Denise added that attendees should bring marketing materials and have a presence at a booth.  In the past, attendees to such events have also written a newsletter article based on their experiences.
c. Nomination Committee, Denise Henasey
Referencing the agenda item, Denise notes that all three positions are running unopposed.
Erica made a motion to accept the slate of nominations as presented.
Joe seconded the motion  - APPROVED

d. Bylaws Committee, Stan Clauson

Abby questioned the Chapter-only membership.  Denise responded that it is and in fact, we recently approved a rate increase.  Another question arose about the process for an ethical violation.  Abby offered to evaluate it this weekend and get back to the Board on Monday with more details.  Denise reiterated that the ballot needs to go out on May 13th.  A summary of the changes needs to be included with the ballot.  Chris offered to send out an informational email to his region about the proposed changes.  Susan also noted an overlap in the use of the terms “Chapter Development Plan” and  “Strategic Plan”.  The group agreed to settle on “Chapter Strategic Plan”.  There was general support for the eventual development of charters for all standing committees, including the Legislative Committee, the Professional Development Committee and the Media Committee.  There was much discussion about the map and its implications for this bylaws change.  Ultimately, it was decided that the map needs to be separated from the bylaws update and voted on independently.

Shelia made a to move forward with the majority of bylaw amendments  subject to the ethics change/update from Abby and other items minor items (ie, term “Chapter Strategic Plan”).
Abby seconded the motion – APPROVED

Stan made a motion to remove the map from this bylaw amendment process; the map and its associated language shall be deferred for an indefinite time period so that an appropriate process/methodology can be developed.  Chris offered to help with this effort.
Chris seconded the motion –APPROVED
Nay- Paul
e. Strategic Plan, Susan Wood
I. Next Level “Above and Beyond” Goals:

· Outreach and Education to Allied Professions, Organizations, and the Public
II. Supportive Goals

· Financial/Administrative: 

· Budget Goals
This item will be deferred to the June Board meeting.
8. Other Business
a. Chapter Administrator job description, Susan
Stan, Abby and Susan drafted a job description.  This will be emailed out to the Board for further input.  Susan asked Board members for suggestions on where to post the announcement.  The Board agreed that the job description will be finalized by email.
b. I-70 Corridor, Letter of support, Susan
Despite the Board’s previous declination to participate, Susan indicated that this request has resurfaced.  Jessica and Susan offered to work together more information on it and may present it at the June meeting.
c. Letter of support for prairie dog relocation, Susan
Susan announced that RTD plans to relocate prairie dogs as part of a project.  RTD is working with the state land board as part of a conservation effort and is seeking support from the Chapter.  Susan will provide a draft letter for the Board to take an email vote.

d. Meeting schedule – Susan 
The July meeting is scheduled from July 6th, however Susan suggested it be switched to June 29th and asked for preliminary support.  She will finalize the date and location soon.   

e. Transition team – Abby, Joni and Susan will meet with Katie and Denise next week to start the process  
Meeting adjourned at 4:27pm
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